
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

*ATTENTION SFN BAND MEMBERS* 

 

Date: November 27, 2019 

Time: 5:30pm 

Location: SFN Gym  

 

Supper will be provided for meeting attendees.  

 

On the Agenda: 

 

Audit Presentations from  

SFN & 4EG  

 

Hand out of the Annual  

Reports 2018/19  

 



Message from the Health Center  
 
The Health Center would like to extend our gratitude to the community members and staff at Saulteau 
First Nations for your patience and understanding over these past few months.  We have undergone 
some changes that have impacted client services.  That said, we have lots of room to improve and we 
welcome our community to help us do so.      
 
Sarah Gauthier has returned from her education leave.  She remains the full time Health Director and 
RN.  She has plans to increase the services available to the Health Center in the future.   Stay tuned 
for further information as things develop.   
 
Heather Lirette is a Registered Nurse who has joined our team as Community Health Nurse.  She will 
also be filling the Community Health Representative position.  Some of you will recognize Heather 
from the Chetwynd Hospital or Dawson Creek Hospital.  Heather is very happy to be here and looks 
forward to getting involved in the community.  Heather wants community members’ input on what 
they believe will keep them healthy.  There is a suggestion box at the front desk of the Health Center.  
This will help to develop Community Health Programs that best meet your needs.   
 
There has been some shuffling of tasks.  Norma Podolecki will be handing patient travel for the time  
being.  Norma is located in the main building.  
 
We are working at bringing Panorama to the health center.  This is a provincial data base that collects 
public health information and makes it available to medical staff throughout BC.  This means that SFN 
Health Center nursing staff will be able to find immunization records efficiently.  This will ease the  
administration of routine vaccinations.  It will also allow parents to access records for themselves and 
their children.  This should be up and running by Christmas.   
 
Tuberculosis screening is now available here.  This is a two part appointment with the first part  
scheduled for Mondays.  This will be offered most weeks throughout the year.  Ask Heather about this.  
Immunizations will be available by Christmas.  Sarah and Heather will both be doing this.  We will be  
arranging flu clinics here and these normally start in November. Watch Facebook and the health  
center for updates on Immunization and flu progress.   
 
If you are a band member you are eligible for punch cards for swimming and or gym at the Chetwynd 
Rec Center. This program is aimed to improve the health of the members of our community.  If you are 
interested in this, come see Heather.   
 
SFN Health Center is a certified needle exchange facility.  That means that anyone needing needles or 
other harm reduction supplies can come in and see Sarah or Heather and request a safe supply of 
these items.  This is confidential and the reason for your visit does not have to be disclosed to any 
other staff member.   
 
Men’s group is up and running again.  Refer to calendar and posters for more information about this. 
 
One final note is one of recognition.  Leona Clark has gone above and beyond during the time when  
Sarah was away and before Heather arrived.  Leona led a team in keeping all aspects of nursing going 
for months.  She is a strong leader and an amazing nurse and deserves the respect of the community 
for her accomplishment.  Thank you Leona.   
 
Also to be recognized is Estelle Lavis.  Estelle fronted all questions and problems normally referred to 
the health director, on top of her duties as Director of Operations.  Thank you Estelle.   
 
We hope to join you, our community, as we move towards a wonderful, healthy winter.   
 
Heather Lirette, RN, BN 
CHN, CHR 





























Big Congratulations to Faith Belcourt who won the Allteck Logo Contest!  Faith is a member of Saulteau First 
Nations.  
 
Allteck had 10 entries from all different local communities with local Indigenous Artists.  Faith was the youngest 
at 12 years old and the next youngest was 29 years old!  
  
Allteck hosted a pizza party for Faith’s class (26 kids) in Tumbler Ridge and presented a huge cheque to her and 
$500 cash, including $100 worth of art supplies!  Our Chief Ken Cameron and Councillor's, Nathan and Justin 
travelled to Tumbler Ridge to congratulate her and spoke of how proud they were of her. 
  
Allteck vectorized her logo and created stickers given to the class, 2 hoodies (one for the Chief and one for 
Faith) and ball hats for the entire family and Councillors. 
 
Faith you are an inspiration to us all and are a very talented young lady! We here at SFN wish you nothing but 
success moving forward as an Artist. Keep it up!  



It is with great pride for us to send a huge  
congratulations to our very own Primary  
Teacher, Cody Schlamp.   
 
Cody has been recognized by the Earth Day and 
Zero Waste Program sponsored by Indigenous 
Services Canada for her 2018/2019 
“exceptionally creative and innovative project” 
and has been selected to be formally recognized 
at this year’s Coast Management Association 
conference in Victoria BC.   
 
In addition to this, her project will be featured 
and shared in the 2019 Merganser which is a 
newsletter on First Nations Waste Management 
Programs across British Columbia.   
 
Please join us in congratulating Cody on a job 
well done! 

















 







 







 

2011 Chevrolet Silverado Crew Cab  

WHITE/GASOLINE—HIGH KM’s /NEEDS 

BODY WORK   

 

2011 Ford F350 Crew Cab ~ WHITE/GASOLINE  

ENGINE SEIZED KM’s 273721 

 

 
2006 Dodge Ram 3500 Crew Cab ~ Grey/ DIESEL  

FOR PARTS/ FRONT END BAD/ UNDRIVABLE/ 

KM’s 303458 

 

 

2010 Ford F150 Crew Cab ~ Black/ GASOLINE  

NEEDS TRANSFER CASE/ ELECTRICAL ISSUES  

2012 Chevrolet Silverado Crew Cab ~ WHITE/

GASOLINE -NO HEAT/ WHEEL BEARING/ 

BREAKS/TIRES/SHOCKS/FRONT PADS 

2007 Ford F250~ WHITE/GASOLINE 

NO MOTOR 



2010 Chevrolet Silverado Crew Cab ~ WHITE/  

GASOLINE—ENGINE GOING  

2011 Ford F350 Crew Cab~ WHITE/GASOLINE  

NO MOTOR  

For all information 

and inquires please  

contact 4EG directly  

 

250-788-7916 



























A message for one of SFN’s  

respected elders Jack Davis from 

Cody, Skyler and students.  



Welcome to the SFN Team! 

Welcome Ashely Gauthier to the SFN 

Health Department.  

Ashley has joined the team as one of our 

new full time Homemaker/Care Aids.  

She has 10 years experience in the care 

aid field, as well as 9 years holding her 

OFA3 as a medic.  

Welcome Ashley we are lucky to have 

you join the SFN team!  

Heather Lirette is a Registered Nurse who has recent-
ly joined our team full time as Community Health 
Nurse.  She will also be filling the position of Commu-
nity Health Representative.   
Some of you will recognize Heather from the 
Chetwynd Hospital, where she has worked for the 
past 7 years.  Heather has nursing experience in long 
term care,  
medical/surgical and ER. She has worked at Rotary  
Manor, Dawson Creek Hospital and Chetwynd Hospi-
tal and clinic.  Her career up to now includes  
Medical transcription business owner, Medical office  
assistant, Community and Facility Care aid, and LPN,  
before becoming an RN.   
Heather grew up in a remote rural area of Nova Scotia 
and has lived in Germany and Vancouver before com-
ing to Chetwynd 14 years ago.   
Heather is very happy to be here and looks forward to 
getting involved in the community. 
Welcome Heather we are excited to have you join the 
SFN Team!  



*ATTENTION*  
 

Reminder that on  

November 11, 2019 the SFN offices 

will be CLOSED for  

Remembrance Day.  

 
In Flanders Fields In Flanders fields the poppies blow Between the cross-

es, row on row, That mark our place; and in the sky The larks, still bravely 

singing, fly Scarce heard amid the guns below.  

 

We are the Dead. Short days ago We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow, 

Loved, and were loved, and now we lie In Flanders fields. 

  

Take up our quarrel with the foe: To you from failing hands we throw The 

torch; be yours to hold it high. If ye break faith with us who die We shall 

not sleep, though poppies grow In Flanders fields.  

 

- John McCrae   



 
 
 
 

Happy 19th birthday to our son  
Dominic Belcourt from mom, dad and  
his sisters- November 6th  
 
Nov. 17

th
  Wishing a Happy Birthday to a  

Mom that is always there for us.  
No matter what, Mussi Mom you’re the 
Best. Love you lots.  Love Your oldest  
Daughter, Tamlyn. Glen and Joey and  
the rest of us. 
 
Nov. 18

th
  Wishing Hazel Keshane a very  

Happy Birthday, Thanks for all your Love.  
Love Auntie, Tamlyn, Glen and Joey. 
 
Happy Birthday to my wonderful, fun  
loving son Lucas John Lalonde!!  
I am so blessed to have you in my life; 
you  
make everyday enjoyable for me!  
Welcome to the double digits - 10 years 
old my Son; life only gets better with  
each passing year.  I love you more  
than I can say – Love Mom 
 
Happy Birthday to my beautiful daughter  
Hailey Bops Lalonde! I am so proud of 
you and the person you are becoming – 
you are strong, beautiful and courageous 
and I simply adore you.  Never forget; I 
love you more than I can say – Love Mom 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Happy Birthday Katie Watson - November 
1

st   
from Auntie Tammy and Misty  

 

Happy Birthday wishes to…. 
 
Debbie Anderson Nov 11

th
 

Bowdie McMahon Nov 13
th

 
Sean Ross Nov 21

st
 

Tamyra McMahon Nov 21st 
Brighton Campbell Nov 30

th 

Congratulations to Brighton and Hailey on 
the birth of their daughter Madisyn Jean 
Campbell Oct 14

th
, 2019  

Love Mary  
 
Happy 13

th
 Birthday to Hazel Keshane on 

November 18, 2019! Love Momma!!  
 
Happy 6th Birthday to Brielle Courtoreille
– Nov 21st  Love Mommy Falon, Daddy 
Ben, Brother Jaiden & Baby in Mommy’s 
Belly xoxox 
 
Happy Birthdays this month to.. 
Pauline Walker, Arthur Walker and Marcia 
Allison from Barry, Jerri, Sam, Mari and 
Peter 



Asamî na Kawapimtin ! 

Our Vision 

We, the Saulteau 
First Nations, will 
strive to be the 
Best Governed  

Nation, one that is 
proud, culturally 
strong and self-

sufficient.  

As stewards of the 
land we will ensure 
that the best sus-
tainable practices 
are followed, now 
and in the future. 

Falon Gauthier 

Communications 
Coordinator 
  
falon@saulteau.com 
www.saulteau.com 
  
T 250.788.7360 
F 250.788.7261 
Box 1020 Chetwynd BC 
V0C 1J0 
  

 

Ken Cameron           CHIEF                 (250)788-7265    Chief@saulteau.com 

 

Nathan Parenteau   COUNCILLOR   (250)788-7271    Nathan.Parenteau@saulteau.com 

Juritha Owens          COUNCILLOR   (250)788-7269     jowens@saulteau.com 

Rudy Paquette         COUNCILLOR    (250)788-7270      rpaquette@saulteau.com 

Justin Gauthier        COUNCILLOR   (250)788-7268      justin.gauthier@saulteau.com 

Tansi to All Community Members, 

Well November is here already! Wow or 2019 year is almost over 

can you believe it?! Hope everyone is gearing up for the winter 

months and slowly getting prepared for Christmas! But before we do 

please don’t forget to pay respects on Remembrance Day.  

 

Our Nations new website should be ready for launch near the end of 

the month. Please stay tuned! There will be one more newsletter for 

December to finish off the year. However please keep in mind there 

will not be one for January due to office closure for the Christmas 

holidays. Community newsletters will be back full force February 

2020.  Mussi  
 

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION DEADLINES  

2019  

Due by 3pm on the dates of:  

November 25th  

mailto:owalker@saulteau.com
http://www.saulteau.com/

